FRIENDS OF THE BANKS SURGERY

MINUTES OF MEETING

HELD THURSDAY 23rd of February 2012

Present: Dr S Clay; Jane Steel; Heather Canham; Bernard Singleton; Angie McCaughan; Louise Marshall; Ann Dixon; Ann Childs; Adele Sime; Joan Pepper; Mr and Mrs Muggleton

Apologies: Sue Goffer; Carolyn Necklen
Opened at 1.30pm 


As there were some new attendees to the group, Dr Clay updated them on the current situation with the Doctors.  We have Dr Von-fragstein and Dr Eddleston at the Banks on Fridays.  We also have employed Dr Naidoo on a temporary contract in the hope that he may be interested in a longer term position.  Dr Vyas has now been employed at The Cottage Surgery which will free up Dr Clay to cover some sessions here at The Banks which will help with further training for new GP’s joining the practice.  Mrs Canham asked if Dr Clay would be seeing patients as this would help with continuity for patients.  As Dr Clay would be mostly training newer Gp’s and helping other doctors with any issues that they had, would mean that at present he would not see patients.  Further doctors have been interviewed for the posts available.  Dr Clay felt that it would be more beneficial to wait for the correct doctors to be employed.  A GP who is very interested has come forward but is not available until July/August time but we felt that this would be a positive move.
There had been feedback that patients that they weren’t sure who the doctors where in the surgery each day.  JS had agreed to print off a list for each day and put up in the waiting room.

The group were updated as to how the new system was working in practice.  On the whole patients seemed very happy with the booking of appointments and also being able to just speak to a GP.  Dr Clay envisaged that we would continue with this system until such time as new GP’s had been put in place and that they were completely trained and happy with triage.  The one problem we had encountered was that where a patient had declined to give the nature of a problem, there was only a 10 minute appointment slot allocated which ran over and so kept other patients waiting.  
NHS Reform.  Mrs Childs had asked Dr Clay if he could update the group on any of the new NHS reforms.  The short answer was not really.  There were still many things that need to go through Parliament and until such time as these had been passed, we would not be clear on the way forward.  The current PCT (Primary Care Group) is still active with the CCG (Clinical Commissioning Group) running in shadow format.  As things progress it is aimed that the new CCG with be up and running independently by 2014.  Dr Clay would update further as and when.
Angie McCaughan had put a chase on the path lab (Andy Dorrington) about having the collection time changed to later for Blood Collections.  He is currently on annual leave and so Angie will chase again.  Mrs Canham had enquired as to whether we could run a later phlebotomy clinic with a volunteer taking the bloods to the LRI.  This would be discussed further by Dr Clay and Jane Steel in a clinical meeting.
Flyers have been produced for Intercare and are in the waiting room.  
The group hadn’t yet reached a point where they were ready to discuss electing and appointing a chair person.
Patient Questionnaire.  We had sent out a draft of the patient questionnaire for the group to look at.  Following some changes this was now agreed and we would proceed with handing these out in surgery.  Approximately 100 would be completed and Mrs Canham had kindly agreed to collate the data received.  These details would then be discussed at the next meeting and results published on the website.
Talk@Sileby magazine.  A small article about the PRG has been written and submitted to the editor.  This may help with recruiting other members to the group to help give a larger representation of the surgery population.  This will appear in the summer edition.
Closed at 2.40pm

Next meeting arranged for Thursday 22nd of  March at 1.30pm

